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JAN 17 2020

Hon. Angela D. Alsobrooks

Prince George’s County Executive

Wayne K. Curry Administrative Building, 4™ Floor
1301 McCormick Drive

Largo, Maryland 20774

Dear County Executive Alsobrooks:

[ write on behalf of the Prince George’s County Council to transmit to you our
recommendation on your appointment of Mr. Bryan M. Swann, as the District 4 representative on the
Prince George’s County Board of Education (“Board™). The County Council conducted a Committee
of the Whole session on January 7", a public hearing on January 14" and concurs with your
appointment, made pursuant to Section 3-1002(h)(6)(i) of the Education Article of the Annotated
Code of Maryland.

The County Council finds that Mr. Bryan M. Swann, a native Prince Georgian, possesses the
attributes, abilities and perspective to be a valuable addition to the existing complement of the Board.
Mr. Swann’s background in data analytics and business management as well as his commitment to
public service will serve the Board well as it navigates the current opportunities that face the Prince
George’s County Public School System.

The County Council feels comfortable that Mr. Swann will be a positive asset to the Board
and will work effectively with all public school stakeholders. As a result, we affirmatively
recommend Mr. Bryan M. Swann as the District 4 representative on the Prince George’s County
Board of Education.

We look forward to the continued cooperative relationship with your office and the Board of
Education with a unified goal of enhancing our educational system and meeting the priority needs of
the students of the Prince George’s County Public Schools. If you have any questions, or need
additional information, please do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely,

esiMm N

Hon. Todd M. Turner
Council Chair

Wit Dr. Monica Goldson, CEO, P.G.C. Public School System
Dr. Alvin Thornton, Chair, P.G.C. Board of Education
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